
 
REGULAR MEETING 
KAYCEE TOWN HALL 
June 12th, 2018 
7:00 P.M. 
 
Present: Mayor: Crosby Taylor. Councilmembers: Barry Gehrig, K. Rex Maxwell, and 
Audrey Davis. Public Works Director: John Cohee. Clerk: Kristen LeDoux. Public: Rod 
Odenbach, Bill and Brit Wimmer, and Torie Hill. 
 
Mayor Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  
  
Maintenance Report: Mr. Cohee gave his report for the month of May. The 
maintenance department is focusing on weeds and other town beautification at this time. 
The hole on Old Barnum Road has been repaired. A street sweeper will be rented to clean 
all of the side streets.  
 
New Business: 
 
Malt Beverage Permit: The Council was presented with a request from Taylor’s Invasion 
Bar to obtain a malt beverage permit to serve beverages at the Harold Jarrard Park for the 
Sheep Dog Trials to be held on June 30th. Councilman Maxwell moved to approve the 
malt beverage permit for Taylor’s Invasion Bar. Councilwoman Davis seconded. Motion 
carried.  
 
Letter of Approval: The Council was presented with a request for a letter of approval to 
present to the Johnson County Commissioners, to serve malt beverages at the John 
Forbes Rodeo, at the Johnson County Fairgrounds on August 11th. Councilman Gehrig 
moved to approve the letter of approval for Taylor’s Invasion Bar. Councilwoman Davis 
seconded. Motion carried. 
 
Rod Odenbach: Sheriff Candidate Odenbach asked for the Town of Kaycee’s 
expectations from the Sheriff’s Department and entertained questions from the Council. 
 
Building Permit 201805: The Council was presented with a building permit from Ms. 
Terra Barry. Ms. Barry requested permission to build a fence on her property located at 
108 Pierson Street. Councilwoman Davis moved to approve the building permit for Ms. 
Barry. Councilman Maxwell seconded. Motion carried.  
 
24 Hour Permit: Ms. Brit Tinsley, representing the Hole in the Wall Bar, requested a 24 
hour permit beginning June 16th at 6:00 a.m. and ending June 17th at 6:00 a.m. 
Councilman Maxwell moved to approve the 24 hour permit. Councilman Gehrig 
seconded. Motion carried. 
 
 
 



Old Business:  
 
Parking: The Council discussed parking for Chris LeDoux Days. It is imperative the 
emergency route stays clear at all times. 
 
 
Legal Issues: None.  
 
Minutes:  Councilman Maxwell moved to approve the minutes from the regular meeting 
held on May 22nd as presented. Councilwoman Davis seconded. Motion carried.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Ms. LeDoux presented the Council with the year to date financial 
report. Councilwoman Davis moved to approve the treasurer’s report as presented. 
Councilman Maxwell seconded. Motion carried. 
 
Approval of Bills:   
The following bills were audited and approved for payment: 
Bargreen Ellingson, Supplies - $75.34; Blue Cross Blue Shield, Payroll Expense - 
$3,811.27; Buffalo Computer Consulting, Dues/Fees - $240.00; Dpt. Of Workforce 
Services, Payroll Liability - $274.58; EFTPS, Payroll Liability - $2,085.38; Energy 
Laboratories, Testing - $75.00; Ferguson Enterprises, Supplies - $1,083.85; Frandson 
Safety, Testing - $20.00; Kaycee Community Voice, Advertising - $21.00; Montana 
Dakota Utilities, Utilities - $279.87; Napa, Repairs/Maint. – 490.47; RT 
Communications, Telephone - $298.91; Taylor Trucking, Contract Labor - $750.00; 
Tom’s Tire and Repair, Repairs/Maint. - $190.35; WAM, Education - $225.00; Wyoming 
Retirement System, Payroll Expense - $1,840.12. Councilwoman Davis moved to 
approve the bills as presented. Councilman Maxwell seconded. Motion carried. 
 
 
Adjournment: With no further business the regular meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
________________________         __________________________ 
Crosby Taylor, Mayor             Kristen LeDoux, Town Clerk 
 


